[image: image1]   
[image: image2.png]A
[




Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 8th November in the Victoria Hall, Selkirk
1.       
Present – Community Councillors: Al Pattullo (Chair), David Deacon, Graham Easton, Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Ian King, George Irvine, Jim Stillie, Aileen Firth, Sue Bremner, and Alisdaire Lockhart.

Also present – SBC Councillors Caroline Cochrane, Elaine Thornton-Nicol, and Gordon Edgar; 5 members of the public and 1 member of the press.
AP paid tribute to the late Johnny Munro. Johnny was a member of, and chaired the Council for many years. AP asked members to join him in a minutes silence.

AP also congratulated DD for the poppy displays throughout the town. The Guides were responsible for the display at the entrance to the town and DD said the displays were also a great way to encourage trade.
2.       
Apologies – Ieuan Chamberlain.

3.       
Declarations of Interest – none. 

4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by DD and seconded by IK. 
5.       
Matters Arising – IK attended a zoom meeting with the CE of SOSE who are keen to work with local communities. IK asked that the CC’s update the Selkirk Community Action Plan. A brief discussion was then had about ‘placemaking’ – a definition of this can be found on the SBC website.

AL raised previous concerns regarding Ashfield Stud. GEd confirmed that SBC are looking into the site to investigate usage and have asked that access be maintained for the next Common Riding.
6.       
Community Police Report – Circulated electronically. DD reminded everyone to continue reporting any concerns.
7.       
SBCCN – The SBCCN is supposed to represent all 69 CC’s throughout the Borders but in reality only a 1/3 are. There is also a core group within the SBCCN with representatives from each district. IK advised that Eildon is poorly represented. IK and AL both expressed concern with regards to the Treasurer’s Report from the last meeting. There is a budget of £1.5k/year and spending for last financial year included a printing machine, trips, coffee and biscuits, and secretarial fees.

CC asked if there was opportunity to provide feedback and relay concerns. AL stated that the Chair was already aware.

GEd advised that the meetings used to be well-attended but since SBCCN was introduced, arrangements had changed and travel was a big issue.


ETN asked if it would be better for each area to hold their own meetings and then for each area to come together a few times a year. IK and AL agreed that this would be a better option. CC’s will take this forward, and IK and AL will draft a letter to be sent on behalf of the CC.

8.
Local Improvements – Each member of the CC ‘adopted’ an area within which items needing repaired (kerbs, road/street signs, benches) will be noted and report back at the next CC meeting.

Demolition of the Cross Keys will now take place in January and will take 12 weeks rather than 6. DD asked that the ‘meantime’ space be in keeping with the rest of the Market Place and also if other necessary repairs were carried out at the same time to minimise disruption.


Road markings at Halliwell’s car park are on the list of works.


GEd will follow up regards wooden road signs left on the street which belonged to a utility company.


Winter prep – please report any damage to drains. CC asked if there was any salt left over from last year. AP confirmed it is being stored in the Victoria Halls garage.
9.
Victoria Park/Travelling Community – GEd confirmed that the travellers are currently residing at Victoria Park. They have signed occupancy agreements and are paying commercial rates. GEd also noted that the park would normally be closed to paying visitors at this time of year.


Two alternative sites had been found but there were complication with both sites. SBC are trying to resolve this and once they do, the travellers will be asked to move.


AP questioned why a coin-operated washing machine was in place at the Park when provisions for chemical toilets should have been priority. GEd advised that the machine was put in place by LiveBorders.


Some CC members felt it would have been beneficial for the Selkirk community if a communication had been released prior to the travellers moving back to the site. It was also questioned why after 18 months no suitable site has been found. CC stressed that she has been constantly sending emails to relevant departments but is not getting any answers.


New rugby posts are still to be put in place – ETN to follow up.


A site meeting was held at RP Adams.

10.       
Planning Matters – Abbeyfield House (adjustments to ground floor to create more shop space), and Moira’s Hairdressers (change of use to hot food deli).

DD asked if SBC could make companies aware that the Sainsbury’s site is still available. DD also asked if any Councillors had heard of plans for a development on the battlefield at Philiphaugh. No such plans have been received but ETN will follow up.

11.
Open Forum – MoP1 asked for clarification as to which sites had been considered for the travellers. The two sites were Ettrick Mill and another in Galashiels.

MoP2 asked where the Haining painting which is normally housed in the Cruickshank room had gone. AP advised that due to damp within the Halls, the painting was now in storage. It was then discussed that the Common Good Fund could be utilised for any repairs needed in the Halls. GEd to raise at the next Common Good meeting.


MoP3 noted that in advance of the Cross Keys demolition, the bus stop sign has been moved to outside Brown & Muir. None of the Councillors were aware of this as there is no need for the bus stop to be moved. GEd to follow up.


MoP1 raised the issue of the co-op steps. GEd advised that he would discuss this in his Councillor report.

12.     
SBC Councillor’s Reports –
GEd – Co-op steps have been refurbished and the flagstones re-laid. The trees have also been cut back.
Plans in place for the footpath between the Bield and the church to be re-laid.

Bus shelter at Market Place to be power-washed – DD advised that this has already happened.

20mph update – The 20mph will be kept in place throughout most of Selkirk with the exception of the entrance to the town from Galashiels to Viewfield Park, and the entrance to the town from Hawick to the current electronic sign. An interim report has been published and these changes will take effect from March 2022.

ETN – An email will be sent regards Community Empowerment and participatory budgets. There will be four sessions via zoom and ETN noted that representation from Selkirk CC would be welcome.

Help to support cash in/check out and ensure that all people who are entitled are claiming their pension credits.

CC – Thanks given to Keith Riddell and Michael Dooner who fixed the wall at the corner of Back Row and Tower Street free of charge.

Bruce Jeffrey has donated a memory tree which will be in the Flodden 500 garden. Wooden baubles will be on sale at the post office and Scott’s Selkirk.
4th December will be the Christmas lights switch-on. A funfair has been booked for the High Street from 2pm. Brighter Selkirk meeting will be held Thursday 11th November at 7pm in the Scout hall.

A plastic version of the noticeboard outside the Victoria Halls is being considered. AP to liaise with joiner.
13.
Treasurer’s Report - £2,856.42 - general funds

£544.84 - ring-fenced for Response Team. Received £10 donation from mop; is there any equipment needed?

£983.45 – ring-fenced for fountain restoration (Localities Bids grant). Still awaiting SBC repairs so we can complete the refurbishment

£0 held on behalf of Trishaws as they now have their own bank account - £3,564.02 transferred.

    

14.
SHMG – Wednesday 1st December will be the first in-person meeting to be held since the start of the pandemic.

Received a request from planning officers to look at the Abbey Way.


DD asked about a new path at Pot Loch but GEd advised that the work required would be too extensive.


AF noted that a new bench was in place at the skating pond and asked if the old one will be removed. GEd not aware of new bench – AF to take photos and forward on.


Farmer’s Market – Last market had to be cancelled due to the weather. CC asked if the Victoria Halls could be considered as a plan B should such an incident happen again. Maintenance on tables etc will be carried out in January.

Brighter Selkirk - £2,549.86 in Blooming Selkirk account

£250 donation from BEAR towards boxes at Toll. 

Baskets taken down and being stored at Philiphaugh.

Boxes and VH bed and box at entrance to town planted up to take us through winter into spring.

Thanks to the volunteers and especially to Reece from Philiphaugh

The Green- JT has contacted the Woodland Trust to find out about free trees for community projects - BT are scheduled to repaint the phone box early next year – we should monitor

DD drew attention to the Queen’s Green Canopy initiative.

Boxes at the Toll - we need to look at how to go forward with their repair or, more likely, their replacement

Corner of Tower Street – wall has been repaired – huge thanks to Keith Riddell – we can now move forward with restoring planting – with help from Mike Dooner.

Funding needed for these big projects – CC and JT to work on application
15.      Selkirk Means Business/BIDS – AGM was held a few weeks ago. IK attended on behalf of the CC.
CCTV will be up and running before end of April 2022. Need to arrange a meeting with police to discuss access.

BIDS consultation will begin to see if it can be renewed for another 5 years,
16.
Other Reports – none.
17.       AOCB – AP has received an email from Selkirk, Manitoba which has been sent to all other Selkirk’s as well. Email contained dance moves and it is hoped each Selkirk will make a video of themselves dancing and send back by end of November. JS advised that Borders Country Dance Association are taking part.

GEas – The trishaw group have held their first AGM. Many thanks to all who have made donations.

AL – Scottish Borders National Park map has been published but Selkirk is not included. Make contact with the group if anyone feels it should be included.
AF asked if a museum of memorabilia could be considered for casting associations. This idea was agreed by all and the site of the (to be) old Cross Keys as well as Sainsbury’s were both suggested as a possible venues.

DD – 100th anniversary – Thurs. 11th – war memorial at 11am.

Sat. 13th – Poppy Saturday. Memorabilia on show at the Hammerman’s          Hall between 10 – 12.

Sun. 14th – church service 9:50 – 10:30 followed by parade to the war memorial and laying of the wreaths. JT will lay a wreath on behalf of the CC.

DD asked that the church be notified of attendance by Friday 12th for track and trace purposes.


JS asked how much the Common Good paid for installation of water tank. Advised that this      information was commercially sensitive. IK noted that the Community Empowerment Act should enable the CC to be involved in such discussions.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 13th December 2021 (time and venue TBC).
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